Cherry Valley W.I. — All the Branches in Prince Edward County came to celebrate the 66th Anniversary of Cherry Valley. It was a time for remembering and reminiscing — flowers in memory of Mrs. S. P. Dodds and Mrs. Chas. Fraleigh. Later the flowers were presented to special members. An engraved silver dish in memory of Mrs. Elizabeth. McNally was presented to the branch to be used at future meetings for collection.

The history was reviewed and in keeping a large and lovely display of antiques were on view.

Remembering — through the songs of the last 66 years — corsages were presented to many members including life members, past presidents, oldest member. The final touch, an old fashioned lunch of crackers and cheese, apple and pumpkin pie, maple syrup and donuts, courtesy of the Warden, Keith MacDonald.

Highland Park W.I. Honours Member — The first life membership given by Highland Park Women's Institute was presented to Mrs. Gladys Bennett.

Mrs. Bennett is active and involved in many activities. It has been said she does a little of everything. She first joined Tarentorus Women's Institute but when Highland Park Women's Institute was founded she joined it. Home Economics has always interested her and she has served on this convenership.

Music and singing are important, so much so, that she was one of the organizers of the Gordon Christie Singers as well as singing in a barbership group.

She enjoys animals and birds, and has many bird feeders in her back yard.

Although she has three children of her own, she has been a foster mother to over 70 children.



Pelham W.I. — 40th Anniversary celebrated at a Tea, with branches from Welland West District invited. L-r — President, Mrs. Burton Beamer; Charter member Mrs. Earl Bissell, First Secretary Treasurer, present Secretary Treasurer; Mrs. Henry Steingart, who baked and decorated cake.



Culloden W.I. celebrate 25 years since organization. L-r — Mrs. Mervin Fewster, Mrs. Ken Fitzpatrick, Mrs. Jack Miners, Mrs. Bruce Fentie and Mrs. Ross McClintock were presented with life membership badges and certificates by Mrs. Lorne Daniel, past provincial Board Director; Mrs. Adrian Rock, Secretary Treasurer; and Mrs. Ben Wellink, President.



Life Memberships presented to St. George W.I. members. Those holding certificates were guests of honor. Front row L-r — Mrs. Loveless, also guest of honour received a book, Mrs. F. Pledge, Mrs. W. D. Taylor, Mrs. E. Leppard. Back row L-r-Mrs. J. Howell, Mrs. H. C. Nixon, Mrs. Olive Kitchen, Mrs. G. McLaughlin, Mrs. G. Ramsey, Mrs. G. Wehrstein. Those not present Mrs. A. Drake, Mrs. A. Tolhurst, Mrs. M. Roarke, Mrs. May Ellis.

**Bognor W.I.** a member of the Craft Guild displayed rugs, cushions and wall hangings. Mrs. Kain traced the history of the Peruvian folk art, told about different techniques and involved the members in rug hooking.



Metcalfe W.I. entertain Manitoba W.I. visitors.